
18/11/22                               FRIDAY NEWS                                  No. 10 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It’s (nearly) Christmas! 
 
This is the time of year when we really start to think about our plans for Christmas. It is lovely to hear all the carols 
and Christmas songs that are now being practised and the children are really enjoying preparing for their 
performances and are excited at the thought of having an audience again. 
 
FOAS Christmas Celebrations 
Instead of a Christmas Fair, this year FOAS have paid for all the children to watch the Squashbox Christmassy 
Christmas show during the afternoon of Friday 2 November. Following this, there will be an opportunity to meet 
Father Christmas and more! Please keep an eye out for information about this later in this newsletter.  
 
Advent Service 
We would like to invite you all to our Advent Service on Thursday 1 December at 9.30 am followed by coffee and 
mince pies. This is one of the favourite events in the Alverton calendar, including switching on the Christmas tree 
lights. The tree will need decorating before then and we love the homemade decorations that the children bring 
in. Please could your child make a decoration and bring it in by Wednesday 30 November. 
 
Christmas Lunch  
On Friday 9 December, the whole school will be enjoying a delicious Christmas dinner. We are going to combine 
this with a non-uniform day where the children are invited to wear something Christmassy or their favourite 
clothes if they wish. If you have not yet returned the form for your child’s choice, please do so by Tuesday 29 
November.  
 
Reception and Key Stage 1 Nativity Productions 
We are really looking forward to welcoming audiences for our Christmas productions. The Reception classes will be 
performing “The Nativity” on Wednesday 7 December at 9.30am and 4pm. Key Stage 1 are performing “Lights, 
Camel, Action” on Thursday 8 December at 2pm and 6pm.  Your child’s class teacher will let you have more details 
about this.  
 
Key Stage 2 Carol Concert 
We are delighted that we will finally be returning to the Methodist Church in Chapel Street for our Key Stage 2 
Carol Concert. This will be held on Wednesday 14 December at 6.30pm. More information will follow about the 
arrangements for this for parents of Key Stage 2 children but we welcome all parents and families to the carol 
concert, not just those with children in Key Stage 2. 
 
Class Christmas Celebrations 
You child’s class will be having a Christmas celebration in the last week of term – again, further details will be sent 
out in due course. 
 
Best Wishes, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 
Deputy Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is 

out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Christmas lunch - Friday 9th December  

Letters about arrangements for Christmas lunch 

have come home. If your child would like a 

school lunch on 9th December you must return 

a slip to us, (with the money if your child’s 

meals are not free) by Tuesday 29th November. 

If you do not return a slip, you must send your 

child in with a packed lunch from 

home as there will not be any spare 

meals available on the day.  

Christmas tree decoration  

Our Christmas tree arrives soon and will look very bare! 

Please could your child make a lovely decoration in the 

next two weeks and bring it in to the office so that it can 

be put onto the tree. Thank you.  

Clubs 

ALL clubs except KS1 Cycling, and Dance 

will finish on Friday 2nd December. 

The last KS1 Cycling will be on 

Wednesday 7th December and the last 

Dance Club will be on Friday 9th 

December. 

A new clubs list for the Spring term will 

come home in January. 

Individual  and family photos  

Wednesday 23rd November 

The photographers from Tempest will be in school 

next Wednesday 23rd November to take 

individual and family photos. Please could you 

ensure that your child is wearing smart school 

uniform. Children in Years 3 and 4 who normally 

wear their PE kit to school should wear their 

uniform and ensure their PE kit is in school to 

change into. Children with siblings in the main 

school will be photographed together during the 

day. If you wish to have a family photograph taken 

with other children including those from 

Woodlands Nursery and/or parents, please come 

into the main entrance from 8.30am and take a 

place in the queue. 

Year 4 camp 

If your child would like to go Bude next 

April the deposit of £30 must be paid 

online by 2nd December at the latest so 

that we can book them a place. If your 

child is eligible for Pupil Premium 

funding please contact the office. 
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0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 





Come and sell your unwanted 
items (good condition toys, books) 

and buy presents for Christmas 

On the 25th November – 2pm-4pm 

£5 a table 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs O’Rourke who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


Diary Dates 

23rd Nov Tempest individual & family  photos 

25th Nov FOAS table top sale 2-4pm 

1st Dec Advent Service at 9.30am 

2nd Dec Squashbox Show (in school time)  
  followed by refreshments for parents 
  and Santa from 3.15pm in aid of FOAS  

7th Dec EYFS Christmas production at  
  9.30am & 4pm 

8th Dec KS1 Christmas production at 2pm & 
  6pm 

9th Dec Pupils Christmas lunch 

14th Dec KS2 Carol Concert at 6.30pm at  
  Chapel St Methodist Chapel 

16th Dec School closes at 3.15pm for the  
  Christmas holidays 

3rd Jan INSET Day -  school closed 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Kittiwakes  George T for super phonics & reading. You have also shown excellent behaviour at carpet time 

Curlews  Riley C for your superb Maths this week  

Puffins  Freya  for her independent writing - she was so focused & motivated 

Owls   Afia  for showing amazing determination & making super progress  

Kingfishers  Rory  for working so hard on his Mary Anning information page 

Trencrom  Cassia for always trying her best & thinking of others 

Lanyon  Ella  for working hard to complete all of her French work. Well done  

Kerris   Layla  for putting 100% into absolutely everything she does 

Bodrifty  Alarna for working so hard in Maths 

Bosigran  Hope  for being an amazing reader on myon & with Mrs Andrews 

Kenidjack  Katie T for great progress all round & an excellent attitude to her work 

Lunchtime Star Freddie KE for his fantastic manners all the time 

PE Star  Susie  for being an amazing Sports Leader 

Well I have had a lovely week, 
despite feeling a bit under the 
weather (it’s impossible not to 
succumb when the children in my 
class begin to feel unwell - but 
never mind, there are worse 
things than feeling a bit poorly). I 
spent a lovely time just listening 
the other day, armed with, yes of 
course, tea and biscuits, to a 
parent who wanted nothing other 
than to chat. And I am happy to 
do the same for you, really. Just 
let me know and we can sort a 
time. Until then, have a lovely 
weekend, Mrs Daylak.  




